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Crosswords Disclaimer:  
The Shire of Yilgarn supports the production 
of this community newsletter the content of 
which will include articles or comments from               
advertisers and contributors. The Shire does 
not accept responsibility for the content or 
accuracy of any of the information supplied 
by advertisers or contributors. 

The Crosswords is produced by the   
Southern Cross CRC, 

PO Box 178, Canopus St,  
Southern Cross  WA  6426 

Phone: 08 9049 1688     Fax: 08 9049 1686     
Email: crc@yilgarn.wa.gov.au  

Advert size specifications for Crosswords (W x H) 
1/4 page vertical  90mm x 120mm 
1/4 page horizontal 180mm x 60mm 
1/2 page vertical  90mm x 270mm 
1/2 page horizontal 180mm x 120mm  
A4 Full page  180mm x 270mm 
A5 adverts which are not horizontal will be displayed in print on their side to ensure no modification to 
advertisements. 

Crosswords Advertising Rates 2018/19 (as of 1 July 2018) 
 

Business Advertisements  
 

(Business premises outside of the Shire 
of Yilgarn) 

 

Black Colour 

No Typesetting 
With  

Typesetting 
No Typesetting 

With  
Typesetting 

Full Page (A4) $35.00 $55.00 $160.00 $180.00 

1/2 Page (A5) $20.00 $30.00 $90.00 $100.00 

1/4 Page $15.00 $25.00 $50.00 $60.00 

Local Business and Non-Profit Organisations Advertisements 

(Business premises within the Shire of Yilgarn)  

Full Page (A4) $30.00 $50.00 $130.00 $160.00 

1/2 Page (A5) $15.00 $18.00 $70.00 $90.00 

1/4 Page $10.00 $15.00 $35.00 $40.00 

 

$8.00 Lineage (Employment, Real Estate, Garage Sales maximum 6 lines)  

Shire of Yilgarn 
Emergency  information  hotline 

Call (08) 9487 8777 
for information relating to bushfire issues         

including  vehicle movement & harvest bans, 
road  closures, flood or other  local emergency 

matters. 

Crosswords for 

If you wish to receive the Crosswords for 
free via email, send an email to 

crc@yilgarn.wa.gov.au to register. 

mailto:crc@yilgarn.wa.gov.au
mailto:crc@yilgarn.wa.gov.au
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DON’T FORGET! 
Crosswords’ submissions  

close every 2nd Tuesday at 12.00 noon   

Church Notices 

Antares Street, Southern Cross 
 

All services held on a Saturday at 11.00am 
 

15th September 
20th October 

17th November 
December TBA 

 

Enquiries: Leonie Gethin  

Ph.: (08) 9049 1222 

48 Altair Street, Southern Cross 

SX Presbytery 9049 1049 (Fri to Mon) 

Kalgoorlie Parish 9021 2100 (Tues to Thurs) 

Email: kalgoorlie@perthcatholic.org.au 

 
On Sunday 14 October at 10:30am we will gather 
for our annual Community Mass. Refreshments 
will be offered immediately after Mass. This is 
always a fun day - with people travelling from 
Kalgoorlie and Merredin to be part of the               
occasion. All are welcome. 
 

 

 

Mass Times 
Saturday 6:00pm 
Sunday 8:30am 

Service held 1st Sunday of the month. 
 

Contact:   

 John McKane   9041 1117  

Mobile    0435 507 606 

 Cheryl Auld     9049 8026 

 Diane Della Bosca   9049 1149 

2018 Publishing Dates 

Deadline 12 noon Publishing Date 

4/09/2018 6/09/2018 

18/09/2018 20/09/2018 

2/10/2018 4/10/2018 

16/10/2018 18/10/2018 

30/10/2018 1/11/2018 

13/11/2018 15/11/2018 

27/11/2018 29/11/2018 

11/12/2018 13/12/2018 

 

 

 
 

 
 

mailto:kalgoorlie@perthcatholic.rgo
http://org.au
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Shire news 
SHIRE OF YILGARN 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER APPOINTMENT 
 

Following an exhaustive process in the appointment of a new CEO for the Shire of Yilgarn, Council at its 
Ordinary meeting held on Thursday, 16 August 2018 resolved to appoint Mr Peter Clarke to the                 
position on a three (3) Contract. 
 

The Shire President, Cr Onida Truran, issued the following statement:- 
 

“I am pleased to advise that Council has now added some stability in its Executive Management team 
by appointing Peter Clarke as its new CEO.  This followed a period of approximately 12 months where 
Council had been appointing people in Acting CEO capacities, which was not an ideal scenario. 
 

Peter is well known in the Yilgarn district having served as our CEO on two other separate occasions, a 
period totalling 12 years of service with the Shire of Yilgarn.  Peter was appointed as Acting CEO in April 
2018 during which time Council undertook a second round of recruitment processes. Whilst Peter did 
not initially intend to apply for the CEO position, we were delighted that he did in the end.   We                   
welcome Peter back into the fold. 
 

I would like to especially thank all of our staff for the way in which they have coped during this period of 
instability.  Councillors, staff and indeed the community now look forward to a period of consolidation 
in the administrative area of Council’s operations.”    
 

STATEMENT ENDS.        

SOUTHERN CROSS LANDFILL OPERATIONS REVIEW 
 
As mentioned in previous Crossword editions, the operating hours and operations of the Southern 
Cross landfill facility, which was recently opened to the public, were to be trialled for the first three 
months, this trial period is ending and it is now imperative that should you wish to have your say on 
the current operations you do so now so they can be included in the review. 
 
You can have your say by completing one of the comments slips at the landfill facility, or in writing, by 
either emailing the Manager Regulatory Services Nic Warren on mrs@yilgarn.wa.gov.au or drop in your 
written correspondence to the Shire office. 
 
Comments will need to be received by the 7th September 2018.   

http://www.yilgarn.wa.gov.au/
mailto:mrs@yilgarn.wa.gov.au
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Expression of interest - who wants to be part of a walking group?  
 
Register your interest with the CRC telling us what day and time would suit you.   
 
Everyone welcome 
Walking is suitable for people of all ages and fitness levels. It can be done just about anywhere and is 
free. Walking also has a very low risk of injury as it is low impact (not jarring on the joints) and doesn’t 
require any special equipment or training. 
 
Benefits of walking 
There's a reason why walking is one of the most popular forms of activity in Australia. Walking helps to 
reduce stress, be more alert, have a healthier body and build strong relationships.  
 
The ultimate activity 
If walking becomes your regular activity, you'll be building a healthier heart and body. 
Regular physical activity will help to: 
 

 
Reduce your risk of heart disease and stroke 
 
 
Manage weight, blood pressure and cholesterol 
Prevent and control diabetes 
 
 

 

Reduce your risk of developing some cancers 

 

 
 
Maintain your bone density    
 
 
Improve balance and coordination 
 

 

It also helps you feel stronger, more energetic, happier and improves your overall quality and               

enjoyment of life. 

Email the CRC with your preferred day and time on crc@yilgarn.wa.gov.au or call 9049 1688. 

mailto:crc@yilgarn.wa.gov.au
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MOORINE ROCK P&C FOOTY TIPPING 
RESULTS 
Round 21 - Sponsored by The Cutting Room on 
Bates with thanks to Tracey  
McFarlane 
Winner: Evelyn Ward 
Overall Competition Leaderboard:  
1st – Pags 132pts 
2nd – LMG/Thackers 129pts 
3rd – Hodgee/Sarah 127pts  
 
Round 22 - Sponsored by Portacrete Concrete 
with thanks to Paul Thackray 
Winner: M & R 
Overall Competition Leaderboard:   
1st – Pags 140pts 
2nd – LMG 136pts 
3rd – Thackers 135pts 
4th – M & R/Hodgee 134pts  

The Pathfinder Youth Club of the Merredin            
Seventh Day Adventist Church are attending a 
Camporee in Victoria in January 2019. 
 
As part of their fundraising they are collecting 
old batteries. 
 
If you are able to help, please leave your                 
batteries at: 
Roger & Janet Hatch 
87 Altair Street 
Southern Cross 
Janet 0439 931 415 
Roger 0407 163 888 

 
 
 
 
This year our incredible team will be riding 
4300km from the beautiful beaches of Western 
Australia to the bustling east coast city of               
Newcastle. 
All riders are fundraising for Compassion                   
Australia’s Highly Vulnerable Children fund to  
protect children living in high-risk situations. 

 
MONDAY 17 SEPTEMBER 2018 

6:30pm—A meal 
7:30pm—Ride for Compassion Presentation 

Southern Cross Sport Centre 
Contact Cheryl Auld on 9049 8026 for more              
information on the stop in Southern Cross! 

Southern Cross Golf Club: 
Raffle:  Permit Number  LS211566318 
Permit Holder:  Cheryl Auld 
 
Draw No 3       Ticket No:  40   Chrispy Family 
                          Ticket No: 73    Malcolm Teale 
 
Draw No 4       Ticket NO   73   Malcolm Teale 
                          Ticket No:  76   Karin Wesley 
 
Draw No 5      Ticket No:  80  Peter & Lin Clarke 
                         Ticket No:  27  Gary Guerini 
 
Draw No 6      Ticket No:  64  Greg Della Bosca 
                         Ticket No:  2   Leonie Coutis 

Dolla Fairless 
 

We would like to thank everyone for their kind 
words, cards and thoughts on the recent             
passing of Mum. 
 

Ken, Kerry & Monica Fairless 

Report a faulty streetlight  
 

Dear Residents 
 

Should you notice a faulty streetlight please 
notify the Shire with the pole number, if               
possible and address or report it online in 2 
clicks yourself, 
simply visit Western Powers 
report page here: https://
westernpower.com.au/faults-
outages/report-a-faulty-

streetlight/  enter the address 
and choose the streetlight on 
the map. 

https://westernpower.com.au/faults-outages/report-a-faulty-streetlight/
https://westernpower.com.au/faults-outages/report-a-faulty-streetlight/
https://westernpower.com.au/faults-outages/report-a-faulty-streetlight/
https://westernpower.com.au/faults-outages/report-a-faulty-streetlight/
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Pioneers of Yilgarn 
Stage 1.  

Citizens who built this district between years 
1887 and 1914 

 
McDonald, Hugh:  Was one of the largest                    
pastoralists in Yilgarn, leasing country from                 
Yellowdine to Strawberry Rock in the early 1900’s 
to run sheep and cattle.  He was a pioneer of the 
industry.   
 
Without today’s fences, losses to wild dogs was 
considerable, as was cattle hit by trains, and 
cattle poisoned by cyanide water around the 
mines.  McDonald also owned a butcher’s shop in 
Southern Cross.   
 
After the First World War his pastoral land was 
resumed by the government and surveyed into 
farms to become Miners Settlement. 
 

©Lance Stevens 

Mens 
Merredin Sands Friday 24th 
Merredin Sands DGA Men’s Championships 25-26th 
Sun 26 Sweepstakes 18 Hole Stableford 
 
September 
Sun 2  Sweepstakes 18 Hole Stableford 
Sun 9  Della Bosca Cup  - Lunch supplied,  
  Hot Dish Tea 
  27 Hole Combined Stableford 
Sun 16 Moorine Rock Ag Supplies 18 Holes Par 
 
Ladies 
Sun 26 D Newbury Trophy 18 Hole Stableford 
 
September 
Sun 2  No Trophy, 18 Hole Stableford 
Sun 9  Della Bosca Cup  - Lunch supplied,  
  Hot Dish Tea 
  27 Hole Combined Stableford 
Sun 16 Moorine Rock Ag Supplies 18 Holes Par 
 

Closing Day Sunday 16th September 2018 

Seven News Young Achiever Awards 
WA—School Drug Education and 
Road Aware Health and Wellbeing 
Award Winner 

Scott Guerini, 11 of Alkimos started ‘Scott’s 

Great Walk’ at age four to raise money for sick 

children. Since 2010, he has walked 340.5km 

and raised over $140,000 for Telethon. Scott 

illustrated and published his book 'Did You 

know You can Change the World’. He is a     

regular guest speaker, talking about his             

journey, determination and courage. Scott 

ends his speech with his motto “it’s easy to 

make a difference, what can you do?” 

Congratulations, Scott! 

Scott’s book “Did You Know You can Change 

the World” is available to borrow from the 

Southern Cross Public Library! 

Original Article and photograph about Scott was  

taken from: https://awardsaustralia.com/young-achiever-

awards/wa/current-winners/ 

Anne Miller, Acting Manager, School Drug Education and 
Road Aware presented Scott Guerini with the School Drug 
Education and Road Aware Health and Wellbeing Award 

https://awardsaustralia.com/young-achiever-awards/wa/current-winners/
https://awardsaustralia.com/young-achiever-awards/wa/current-winners/
https://www.telethon7.com/shop/Did-you-know-you-can-change-the-world-by-Scott-Guerini-p84441486
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Shire of Yilgarn 
The Shire of Yilgarn council meetings are held on 
the 3rd Thursday of each month at 4.00pm in the 

council chambers.  

 

Local Emergency Management  
Committee  

Please see website for details. 
www.yilgarn.wa.gov.au 

 
 

CWA Meetings 
Held on the third Wednesday each month.  

Contact Judy Guerini  0427 904 912 

Yilgarn Entertainers AGM 
 

Monday 17th September 2018 
Southern Cross Community Centre (Hall) 

6:30pm 
All welcome! 

 

For more information, please call Chris Martin 
0421 695 025. 

P&C Meeting 
Wednesday 29th August, 7:30pm 

School Staffroom 
 

Hi Parents and interested Community Members! 
We’re hoping for a big turnout at our next 
meeting as we will be discussing projects we              
already have organised for the P&C, and we’ll  
also be asking for more input regarding 
fundraising ideas and resources we can help the 
school to provide for our children. 
We will also be calling for nominations for the 
positions of President and Vice President to take 
over from Sara Loader and Shona Glassford, our 
current long serving members, who have kindly 
offered to stay on to help us out in the future.   
  
We would like to encourage all parents to attend 
the meeting and be part of the P&C (if you would 
like to be a financial member with voting rights it 
costs $1 to ensure that we can continue to          
provide some fun fundraising ideas for the 
school. 
 

Many hands make light work! ☺ 

The Marvel Loch Progress Association 
are interested in holding casual 
Squash and Badminton Games. 

 
Dates and cost to be decided on             

interest shown. 
 

Please register your interest by            
texting our Secretary  

Shannon Carnicelli on 0447783999 
 

Marvel Loch Progress Association  

Marvel Loch Progress 
Association  

 

For the Community, With the Community,  
By the Community 

www.yilgarn.wa.gov.au
mailto:kristian@boronamechanical.com.au
http://www.boronamechanical.com.au/
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Interested in gardening and want to join a LOCAL club? 
SOUTHERN CROSS GARDENING CLUB 

Our Gardening Club is very informal—no committee or president. We have a Facebook page, called 
Southern Cross Gardening Club, and invite anyone who wants to put photos of their fabulous gardens 
on it, even if you have a  flower that you have nurtured and coaxed along, we would love to see it!  
 
Everyone is encouraged to join our Facebook page, and come along to meetings and events, because 
what is easy for one person, may be impossible for another - and who knows what we can pick up in 
knowledge from others.   
 
If you would like us to trawl through your garden and steal your ideas, please contact Kaye on 0428 
491 467 - and there is always our Facebook page to contact us and ask questions. 
 
A few things in the pipeline: 
➢ “Garden Crawl” – go from house to house (anyone who wants us to visit, let us know) to get 

ideas:  talk gardening, recycling, swapping of plants and general gardening chat. The middle of 
winter is an ideal time, because if the garden is not looking too good (from your point of view) 
then it will give ideas and encouragement for everyone else to get started. Hint: Bare bones of 
a garden gives everyone ideas of how to plan out their own patch. 

➢ Gardening talks – During the year we hope to have a few talks on gardening – flowers and           
vegies with all in between.  

➢ Meetings – can be arranged where we can talk about what is going on in town, garden wise!  
We are planning for the second Saturday of the month, at the Rotunda in Rotary Park at 2.00 
pm - just turn up for a chat. If raining, Kaye Crafter will host the meeting at her home. The first 
meeting will be 8th September at the Rotunda in Rotary Park—2.00pm. 

 
There are some magnificent gardens here in Southern Cross that give us pleasure just by looking at 
them and by visiting other gardens it gives ideas to non/learner/gardeners on how to start up. A pot 
of silverbeet at the back door, a bucket of mint at the leaky tap, a window box of herbs in the kitchen 
window, a disused chook pen that can be turned into a vegie garden, succulents in a sunny position, 
anything from a pot to a full yard garden is welcomed and encouraged.  
Happy gardening! 

 

Available all week to share and swap your home grown produce! 
 

Please ensure any fruit & vegetables are cleaned prior to placing on the stall. 
 

Eggs and milk products will not be accepted to swap, and all fruits and             
vegetables must be whole produce and not cut up and portioned. 

 

The swap stall works on an honour system and the CRC will not be policing 
the volume of swapped goods on the table. Please only bring in what you 

don’t need! 
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Narrogin Regional Outlook conference 
 
Registrations open for Narrogin Regional Outlook conference 
Registrations (https://agriculture.eventsair.com/2018-3-narrogin-roc/delegates) are now open for 
the Narrogin Regional Outlook conference on Tuesday 28 August. 
 
Join ABARES and delegates from around the Central Wheatbelt region as we examine the key issues 
for agriculture at sessions on Creating value in an increasingly connected world; Technology:              
changing the way we do agriculture and Farming the Central Wheatbelt in a changing environment. 
 
Come and meet local and industry speakers and discuss a range of issues including the latest                
commodity data and economic trends, climate and weather trends, using technology for improved 
on-farm decisions, and more at the region’s leading agriculture focused conference – the Narrogin 
Regional Outlook conference. Bring your colleagues and clients- it’s a great staff development and 
training opportunity. 
 
The Narrogin Regional Outlook conference is on Tuesday 28 August at the Reception Centre at Town 
Hall, corner Fortune and Federal Streets in Narrogin. Registration is complimentary but pre-event 
registration is required prior to the day. Registration opens at 8.30am and the conference starts at 
9am. 
 
For enquiries or further information email  conferences@agriculture.gov.au. 

https://agriculture.eventsair.com/2018-3-narrogin-roc/delegates
mailto:conferences@agriculture.gov.au
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Looking to get involved in a group or club?  
There are many local groups you can join! 

Art Group 

Country Women’s Association  

H.A.Y. committee 

P & C Organisations 

P & F Organisation 

Playgroup 

Scrapbooking 

Senior Citizen’s Centre activities 

Sh8pes Gym & Fitness Centre 

Southern Cross Gardening Club 

Southern Cross Historical Society 

Southern Cross Hospital Auxiliary 

Southern Cross Singers 

Southern Cross St John                
Ambulance 

Southern Cross Vol. Fire &              
Rescue  

Volunteer Bush Fire Brigade 

Yilgarn Agricultural Society   

Yilgarn Entertainers 

Yilgarn Motoring Enthusiasts 

 

Sporting groups including: 

Basketball 

Darts 

Football 

Golf 

Lawn Bowls 

Motorcycle Club 

Netball 

Shooting 

Tennis 
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Volunteer Grants 2018 - open for application 
The Australian Government is inviting applications via an open process to apply for funding to support 
volunteers under the Volunteer Grants Activity (https://www.communitygrants.gov.au/grants/
volunteer-grants-2018).  
 
Volunteer Grants aim to support the efforts of Australia’s volunteers by:  
• providing small amounts of money that organisations and community groups can use to help 

their volunteers 
• forming part of the Government’s work to support the volunteers who help disadvantaged             

Australian communities and encourage inclusion of vulnerable people in community life. 
  
The Volunteer Grants 2018 funding round will provide funding of between $1,000 and $5,000 to               
eligible individuals and not-for-profit community organisations.  This funding is to be used to:  
• purchase eligible small equipment items for use by volunteers 
• contribute to volunteers’ fuel costs 
• contribute to transport costs for volunteers with disability who are unable to drive 
• assist with the costs of training courses  
• undertake background screening checks for volunteers 
 
Applications close at 2:00 pm AEST on 18 September 2018. 

For further information about eligibility and how to apply, go to the Funding Round Application page.
(https://www.communitygrants.gov.au/grants/volunteer-grants-2018). 
Information about applying for this funding round can also be found on GrantConnect. (https://
www.grants.gov.au/?event=public.home) 

Harvest Mass Management Scheme (HMMS) – New Arrangements for 2018-2019 Harvest 
Changes to the HMMS will continue to allow for “first and last” mile access on roads between the           
paddock and the nearest road approved for RAV network access. The HMMS operates from Monday, 1 
October 2018 to Thursday, 28 February next year. 
 
The new arrangements are that prior to harvest a farmer or transport operator must submit to Main 
Roads WA a HMMS Road List form identifying the intended RAV combination and a list of roads being 
used from the paddock to the approved RAV network. 
 
Main Roads WA will conduct a desktop assessment of the HMMS Road List and the route will be                
endorsed with operating conditions if considered safe. 
 
The road list must be endorsed by Main Roads WA before commencing HMMS operations for the 2018
-2019 harvest and the road list must be carried in the vehicle and produced on request to Main Roads 
WA, WA Police or the grain handler. The endorsed list may be shared by other transport operators. 
 
The following documents provide more information about the changes which can be found here 
https://www.mainroads.wa.gov.au/UsingRoads/HVS/Pages/harvestmassmanagementscheme.aspx  
• 5 Step Guide - HMMS Access Arrangements 2018-19 
• Flyer - HMMS Access Arrangement 2018-19 
• FAQs - HMMS Access Arrangements 2018-19 
.  
For more information, email Policy Officer, Road Safety Mal Shervill (mshervill@walga.asn.au) or call 
9213 2068. 

https://communitygrants.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=5a834fc7e9ea18683d489f459&id=104d3cd35a&e=eb59a1ea36
https://communitygrants.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=5a834fc7e9ea18683d489f459&id=b8d039073d&e=eb59a1ea36
https://communitygrants.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=5a834fc7e9ea18683d489f459&id=bd7da2aee7&e=eb59a1ea36
https://www.mainroads.wa.gov.au/UsingRoads/HVS/Pages/harvestmassmanagementscheme.aspx
mailto:mshervill@walga.asn.au
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Australian National Flag Day – 3 September 
 

All Australians are encouraged to fly or display the flag on 3 September each year. It is an                   
opportunity for individuals, community organisations, local authorities, businesses and schools to 
celebrate with pride the anniversary of the Australian National Flag, the symbol of our nation.  
 

 

AUSTRALIAN NATIONAL FLAG 
 

The Australian National Flag (the flag) was first flown in 1901 (see also Australian National Flag Day). It 
is Australia's foremost national symbol and has become an expression of Australian identity and pride. 
 

The flag is paraded by our defence forces and displayed around the country at sporting events and by 
service organisations, schools, community groups and private citizens. 
 

 

SYMBOLISM 
 

The flag has three elements on a blue background: the Union Jack, the Commonwealth Star and the 
Southern Cross. 
 

The Union Jack in the upper left corner represents the history of British settlement. 
 

Below the Union Jack is a white Commonwealth, or Federation, star. It has seven points representing 
the unity of the six states and the territories of the Commonwealth of Australia. The star is also                
featured on the Commonwealth Coat of Arms. 
 

The Southern Cross is shown on the flag in white. It is a constellation of five stars that can only be seen 
from the southern hemisphere and is a reminder of Australia’s geography. 
 

 

HISTORY 
 

In 1901 Australia’s first Prime Minister, the Rt Hon Sir Edmund Barton, announced an international                     
competition to design a flag for the new Commonwealth of Australia. There were 32,823 entries and 
five nearly-identical entries were awarded equal first. 
 
 

The flag was flown for the first time in September 1901 at the Exhibition Building in Melbourne, which 
was then the seat of the federal government originally governed. In this original design the stars of the 
Southern Cross had different numbers of points to signify their brightness 
 
 

An amendment to the Flags Act 1953 was passed in 1998 to ensure that the Australian National Flag 
can be changed only with the agreement of the Australian people. 
 
 

Other official Australian flags include the Australian Aboriginal Flag, the Torres Strait Islander Flag and 
the  ensigns of the Australian Defence Force.  
 
 

For more information including images, templates and fun facts visit  Australian National 
Flag and Australian National Flag Day.  

https://www.pmc.gov.au/government/australian-national-flag
https://www.pmc.gov.au/government/australian-national-flag
https://www.pmc.gov.au/government/australian-national-flag/australian-national-flag-day
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http://csbp-fertilisers.com.au/win500
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https://www.holyoake.org.au/our-programs/counselling-support/
http://www.mhc.wa.gov.au/
http://www.mensline.org.au/
http://www.reachout.com/
http://www.thesamaritans.org.au/
http://www.lifelinewa.org.au/
http://www.suicidecallbackservice.org.au/
http://www.mentalhealth.wa.gov.au/
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camel, roo, beef, rabbit, roo tails 

NOW BUYING IN KANGAROO CARCASSES ONLY FROM LICENCED SHOOTERS WITH DEC 
Kangaroos under 20kg not accepted.  

Also buying in beef & horse for dog bait purposes. 
Drop off by appointment only. 

Encouraging local farmers to get on board.  

Professional. Police clearances available on request. licensed and insured.   
Phone Andrew or Tyler Now 

mailto:matt@yilgarnplumbing.com.au
https://www.facebook.com/YilgarnPlumbing/
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Sept 19th, Oct 17th, Nov 21st, Dec 12th 

• Auto Glass—Front, Rear & Side for all Makes & Models 

• All Fleet & Insurance Work with Direct Billing 

• Trucks & Heavy Machinery 

• Chip Repairs 

• 24hr Tilt-Tray Towing 

FOR ALL BOOKINGS PHONE GRANT DIRECT ON 9041 1592  
Plus you can see GRANT for all your 

Smash Repair Quotes, either Insurance or Private.  

mailto:edpb@bigpond.com
http://www.cbh.com.au/
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Schoen Podiatry visits Southern 

Cross at the Senior Citizen Centre 

on the following dates: 

 

30 Aug, 18 Oct, 6 Dec 

 

For more information on Schoen            

Podiatry visiting Southern Cross, 

please call Deb on 0405 390 063, 

or to book an appointment.  

Dr Andrea Roberts   
PO Box 543 MERREDIN WA 6415    

Phone 0428212945  ABN 23036138418 
 

ANDREA IS VISITING SOUTHERN 
CROSS AREA ON FOLLOWING DATES 

 

 

Thurs 30th Aug     Thurs 27th Sept      

Thurs 25th Oct     Thurs 22nd Nov  

Tues 18th December 

Mululu Gifts  
& Homewares 

 

New Opening Days 
 

Monday Closed 
Tuesday Closed 
Wednesday  9:00am—4:00pm 
Thursday  9:00am—4:00pm 
Friday  9:00am—4:00pm 
Saturday  9:00am—12:00pm 

or by appointment by calling 
Jodie on 0448 890 433. 

 
Like Mululu on Facebook and  

follow mululugifts on Instagram 
for new arrivals etc. 

                                                                                         

 
 
 
 
 

 

Domestic and Commercial 
 

 ~Pre-purchase Inspections  
 ~Spiders 
 ~Termite Control 
 ~Ants 
 ~Rodents   
 ~Cockroaches 
        ~Other Household Pests      
   
 LOCALLY OWNED AND  OPERATED 

         SERVICING THE WHEATBELT 
 

Phone Deon or Leah King 
Phone/Fax: 9041 2018 
Mobile: 0428 412 018 

PO Box 313, MERREDIN  WA  6415 
  PHD License No 311 
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THE TRUE DUAL PURPOSE BREED 
MEAT.....WOOL....REPLACEMENTS 

 
ON PROPERTY RAM SALE 

FRIDAY 7TH SEPTEMBER, 2018 
APPROX. 120 RAMS FOR SALE 

 

550 F4 WHITE TAG EWES    160 F3 WHITE TAG EWES 
130 F5 WHITE TAG EWES FOR SALE PRIOR TO RAM SALE 

 
Rams penned for inspection from 10.30am 

Sale commences at 1.00 pm sharp 

Light lunch and refreshments provided 
• Ovine Brucellosis accredited 

Property is 45kms north east of Koorda on Longmuir Road 

For more information please phone Ian or Stephanie Longmuir 
On 96846061 or Mobile 0427770728 

Email: islongmuir@bigpond.com 
Website:   www.mollerinrockdohnes.com.au  

Or Elders Koorda -Wayne Maher Mobile 0427841004 
Or Nathan King on 0488582455 

SALE TEAM WILL BE POSTED ON OUR WEBSITE and  
SHEEP GENETICS WEBSITE.  Please call for one to be emailed. 

ALSO ATTENDING THE DOWERIN FIELD DAYS ON 29TH AND 30TH OF AUGUST AND THE KOORDA 
SHOW ON SATURDAY 1ST OF SEPTEMBER. 

 
                                   

mailto:islongmuir@bigpond.com
http://www.mollerinrockdohnes.com.au
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http://www.mcintoshandson.com.au/
mailto:merredin@mcson.com.au


28 

House for Sale 
 

11 Omega Street, SX - $120,000.00 neg 
(all offers considered) 

 
A neat and tidy three bedroom, one bathroom home 
waiting for its new owners.  
Built in 1987, this well-loved home features:  
- Large sunroom / enclosed verandah with tile fire 
on the southern side of the house  
- Ducted evaporative air conditioning  
- Electric HWS 
- Single car garage 
- Large established trees in backyard 
- Landscaped gardens at the front 
- Near new stove  
- Immaculate lounge room  
 
A great house that would suit first home buyers,  
retirees, employee accommodation and young  
families. 
The right tenants may also be considered for a  
rental contract. 
 
Enquiries – Karen Teale (08) 90491 078 or 0428 
491 079 

 
Our Commitment to You 
We believe that partnerships with the community are integral to our success. 

This commitment is supported by us seeking your input into our business through surveys, customer feedback and 

our advisory groups who represent the community, specific interest groups and industry bodies. 

  

For all concerns, suggestions or complaints regarding Great Eastern Highway, Marvel 

Loch Road and Bullfinch Road contact Main Roads.   

Your suggestions... how can we improve? 

We welcome any feedback you may have, including suggestions on how we can improve our services to you and 

your feedback on what we are doing well. Call 138 138 or email us at enquiries@mainroads.wa.gov.au. 

We are also committed to an accessible, fair and equitable complaints handling process where we work together 

with you, our customers, to drive business decisions and improvements.  

For more information on how to make a complaint online please visit https://www.mainroads.wa.gov.au/

Pages/complaintsFeedback.aspx 

List your house for sale 
or rent here! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Call the CRC on 9049 1688 or email 
crc@yilgarn.wa.gov.au to place an 

ad today! 

mailto:enquiries@mainroads.wa.gov.au?subject=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mainroads.wa.gov.au%2FAboutMainRoads%2FourCommitmentsToYou%2FPages%2FOurCommitmentsToYou.aspx
https://www.mainroads.wa.gov.au/Pages/complaintsFeedback.aspx
https://www.mainroads.wa.gov.au/Pages/complaintsFeedback.aspx
mailto:crc@yilgarn.wa.gov.au
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We specialise in All Types Of Pests 
 

Deon & Leah King 
0428 412 018 

 

PO Box 313 
Merredin WA 6415      State Licence No. 4294 
Phone/Fax: 9041 2018          Registration No. 311 

LIC. MRB1159 

R.J.S Labour Services 
Rob Southall 

 

Home: 9049 5313 
Mobile: 0487 834 002 

w.w.w.rjslabourservices.com 
 

Gardening Services  

$80 

Firewood 

$150 

Gutter Cleaning Services 

$80 

And other services 

 

Pensioner discount 30% 
7 days a week 
8am—5.30pm 

Southern 

Cross Tyre & 

Auto Services 
 

License No: MRB5934 ARC Lic No: AU37376 

 
8-10 Spica Street, Southern Cross 

WA 6426 

Ph: 9049 1172 

Email: info@sxtas.com.au 
 
 

Tyres; Car, 4WD, Truck,             

Agricultural & Earthmoving 
 

Hydraulics, Automotive Parts &                

Servicing, 

Agriculture, Mining, Kalexpress Freight 

Depot, BOC Gas & Elgas Agents,              

Vehicle & Equipment Hire. 

Services Listing space available! 
 

Please contact the CRC for             
further information. 

9049 1688 
crc@yilgarn.wa.gov.au  

STIHL 

mailto:info@sxtas.com.au
mailto:crc@yilgarn.wa.gov.au
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Fri 24 Aug Comedy Gold @ Southern Cross Rec Centre  - doors open 6.30pm 

Wed 29 Aug A Boy Named Cash: Johnny Cash Tribute Show @ Community Centre 7pm 

Thu 30 Aug Pat & Chat Mobile Vet in town 

Thu 30 Aug Schoen Podiatry in town @ Senior Citizen Centre 

Fri 31 Aug Yilgarn Netball Association Grand Final & Wind up starting 6:30pm @ indoor courts 

10—14 Sep Winter Produce Swap Stall all week @ CRC 

Fri 14 Sep Men’s Night Out @ Palace Hotel ~6:30pm 

Mon 17 Sep Yilgarn Entertainers AGM @ Community Centre 6:30pm 

Wed 19 Sep CBH Pre-Harvest Meeting @ CRC 11am 

Sat 22 Sep Yilgarn Motoring Enthusiasts Point to Point Drive event starting @ Rotary Park 2pm 

Sun 23 Sep Southern Cross Car & Bike Show and Swap Meet@ Oval. Gates open 10am to public. 

Sun 10 Oct Libra Colour Fun Run starting @ Rec Centre 9.30 warm up 

Sat 20 Oct St Joseph’s Pre Harvest Swap Meet 

Recycling Days 

 
August 24 

September  14 
September 28 

October 12 
October 26 

November 9 
November 23 

 

HACC activities are on Mondays & Wednesdays @ SX Hospital 
Happening at the Senior Citizen’s Centre: 

Fancy Feet is on Tuesdays at 9.30am 
Art Group is on Tuesday at 11.00am 
Patch working is on Tuesday at 6pm 

Carpet bowls is on Wednesday at 10.00am 
Singing is on Wednesday at 7.30pm 

Movers & Groovers is on Thursdays at 9.30am 
Scrapbooking is on Thursdays 10am—3pm 

Carpet bowls every Friday 

Pearls Before Swine by  Stephan Pastis 


